Minutes of the proto-college of St Kessog annual AGM, held  in the Otago Room, Clubs and Societies Centre 84 Albany St Dunedin on Monday 4th October 2010
Meeting opened at 7:31pm.

1) Attendance

Dan Stride / Lord Mielikko (Seneschal/President)

Tasha Derrett /Lady Eyd's   (Reeve/Treasurer)

Sean Clemenger                   (Web wright)

Sandra Wheeler                    (Meeting Secretary)

Ivan Varczak                        (Captain of Archers)

Clare Watson                       (Chatalaine)

Catherine Gubbins

2) Apologies
No apologies were received.

3) Previous minutes

Unfortunately, there were no copies of the previous AGM to read at the meeting. The meeting moved on.

4) Matters Arising

There were no matters arising from the previous minutes.

5) Seneschals Report

Dan thanked everyone for attending the meeting. He then went on to say that the club has been looking up this year, despite the large number of commitments members had, largely due to the efforts of Sandra and Sean. He thanked these members and there was applause. 

2010 saw the clubs first event which included Southron Gaard members since 2008. It is hopeful that 2011 will be more successful than previous years. 

Motion: To accept the Seneschals Report .

Sean/Ivan

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

6) Reeves Report

 

College of St Kessog Financial Report April 2009 – March 2010



Cheque Account Opening Balance:  $228.17

                                                                   Income: 

                                                                   Interest:   $0.17



Total Income:                                     $0.17

                                                           Expenditure:    

                        Total Expenditure:                             $0.00

                        Cheque Account Closing Balance:    $228.44

College of St Kessog Financial Report April 2010 – October 2010



Cheque Account Opening Balance:  $228.44

                                                                   Income: 

                                                                   Interest:   $0.17



Total Income:                                     $0.17

                                                           Expenditure:    

                        Total Expenditure:                             $0.00

                        Cheque Account Closing Balance:    $228.61

From there, we moved on to discussing the new bank account. The decision was made earlier this year to move from the BNZ to Kiwibank to decrease fees and charges and access online banking. The Kiwibank account has been set up, Tasha confirmed that she can log on to internet banking, but the funds still need to be transferred from the BNZ account to the Kiwibank account and the BNZ account closed.

Motion: To accept the Reeves Report .

Sean/Ivan

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

7) Web Wrights Report
The web site is back up and running, with Sean adding events to the upcoming events as he is advised of them. 

Tasha advised that there is a file on the web site that handles redirection of emails (e.g. seneschal address) and Sean will look into how to update that. 

Cath gave Sean a CD of images from the latest Pot Luck feast to put up on the website, and also some pictures she had of evens earlier than that.

Sandra advised that the email addresses need updating as per the new @lochac.sca.org domain name. This was outlined in the recent editions of 'From the Tower' and 'Pegasus' newsletters. Sean is going to talk with Lord Bartholomew regarding the mail redirection and new domain name requirements. 

8) Officer Elections

Sandra passed on a message from Oswyn (Seneschal of Southron Gaard) regarding the reporting requirements of officer positions. 

Seneschal – Sandra nominated herself for the role of Seneschal, which was seconded by Dan.  Voting unanimously confirmed her in this position.

Reeve – Tasha advised she was happy to remain as reeve, seconded by Dan. Voting unanimously confirmed her in this position.
Chatelaine – Dan nominated himself for this role, with Sean seconding. Dan was unanimously confirmed in this position.

Captain of Archers – Ivan held this role most recently, but advised that he would not be able to take on an officer role this year due to study pressures. Tasha nominated herself for this role, seconded by Dan and was unanimously confirmed.

Constable – Sean advised that he was able to continue in this role and was unanimously confirmed.

Herald – Dan was confirmed in this position.

Web Wright – Sean was happy to continue in this post and was unanimously confirmed in the role. 

9) Castlburn Donations

Sandra advised the group of the generous donations of garb, banners, feast gear, and other items by the sadly defunct Proto-canton of Castlburn, and thanked Fridda for them. These items are currently being stored at Sandra's house. She advised that she would like to see the feast gear moved to the storage locker and some of the garb moved out to accommodate it. Cath advised that she has room to store garb, and Sandra advised that she would take her up on that offer.

Sandra also passed on an idea shared by Chunegund (Chatalaine of Southron Gaard) regarding new members being given club garb until they can make their own.

10) 2011 Events

There was some discussion and ideas thrown around for events in 2011. The first of the year is Canterbury Faire in early Feb, Clubs Day in later Feb, then the proposed St Kessog Feast and Collegium on the 12th March followed by Baronial Anniversary in late March. 

Sean suggested that we continue to have a pot luck each semester, which met with approval from the group. Tasha advised that there are arrows to be fixed and a session to fix those would be good. 

There was some talk about possible Collegium classes. Brewing, taper making (the club apparently has some bees wax), pouch making, horn spoon making and a 'Welcome to the SCA' event were all mentioned. 

Sandra said more archery! There was discussion about how to do this. 

11) General Business

Dan spoke to the meeting about VSM, and advised that 2011 may be the clubs last opportunity to obtain grants from OUSA for equipment. Sean suggested brewing equipment, Tasha mentioned arrows or a sewing machine. 

Cath mentioned that the club will need to look into fundraising in the event that grants are no longer available.

Sandra then advised that the club would be looking to have more regular meetings, and will work on arranging this. 

Cath also mentioned that it would be a good idea to attend medieval themed movies in garb as a social event. 

Meeting Closed – 8:01pm

Action Points – Move bank accounts from BNZ to Kiwibank

· Update email forwarding and domain name for email addresses on website.

· See about getting arrows fixed.

· Need mesh for helmet of armour

· Move feast gear from Sandra's house to Clubs and Soc's locker, and excess garb to Cath's house.

· Set dates for regular meetings

· Begin planning for upcoming events.
